Comments from the Telecommunication Regulatory Authority (TRA)

 of the United Arab Emirates on the first draft WTPF report
Dear Sir/Madam,

This is in reference to ITU Secretary General  letter ref. DM-08/1002, dated 30th March 2008 on the above subject.

On behalf of the Telecommunication Regulatory Authority (TRA) of the United Arab Emirates, I am pleased to highlight to you the following comments and points of views on the submitted Secretary General’s WTPF draft report:-

· The report is mainly highlighting four elements that are to be discussed in the WTPF which are the convergence, NGN, Internet policies and emerging policies. The first two topics are actually associated, and in our point of view it could be not appropriate to treat them separately.  Convergence is based on NGN, and NGN is one of the elements of convergence. Our suggestion is to include the NGN to be under convergence.

· The document may include IP Multimedia Subsystem (IMS) under the convergence as all operators are looking at IMS as the way to convergence.

· The document focuses on ADSL as the main element of broadband. It may also include FTTH, HSDPA, WIMAX, etc knowing that all these elements are part of the access layer of the converged network.

· The document may also include additional point under clause 1.10 for the Identity Management which will be essential with the converged network.

· The document may also include some information about ENUM which is an important part for the convergence.

